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Ancient Order of Hibernians

of Hampden Hampshire Counties

PO Box 6535
Holyoke, MA 01041-0826

Next Meeting –  
Monday, December 3, 7:00 p.m. 
LAOH – 6:00 p.m.

At The Wherehouse?  
www.AOH-Holyoke.com
and on Facebook

    In ainm an Athar agus an Mhic agus an Spiorad Naoimh, Amen.

     The Holiday Season is here and please keep Christ in Christmas. He is The Reason for The Season!   
   We need a head count for our annual Christmas Party on Monday, December 3. If you did not sign up at the November meeting, you are not included in the count. Please call Paul or Pat at 413-533-0436.  The party is open to AOH / LAOH members in good standing (2018 dues paid) at no cost and for each guest a charge of $ 22.00 to cover their meal. Please bring a canned good for Kate’s Kitchen.
   Congratulations to J.D. Watson and Kimberly Gaughan on being named Mr. & Ms. Hiberian of the Year. J.D. is well known for all his work on our floats in the St. Patrick’s Parade. Kim is our popular St. Brigid marching in the Parade and organizing the Children’s Christmas Party.
   Remember in 2019 we will continue recruiting new Hibernians.  Have a membership application always at the ready for the opportunity to spread the word about the AOH. If you know any good Irish Catholics, invite them to a regular AOH / LAOH meeting to see if they would like to join our ranks.
     Congratulations to newly re-elected officers for the 2018-2019 Board: President – Paul Hogan; Vice President – Patrick Hogan; Recording Secretary – Owen Donohue, Financial Secretary – Peter Hogan: and the newly elected Treasurer – Jay Whelihan; and Sentinel, Sean Tierney.

     AOH member Steve Suprenant is collecting flip tops from all beverage cans to donate to The Shriners Hospital for Children.  What a worthy cause! Please bring them to the meetings. Steve has been doing this for many years. Let’s all help.
     There will be an Irish Night Committee meeting with chairman Joe O’Connor on Tuesday, December 4, 7 p.m. at Paul’s house, 45 Gates St., Holyoke, MA. Raffle prizes are needed.
    Congratulations and thank you to Vice President Patrick Hogan on a very successful Fall Foliage train ride. Tickets sold out in 12 days and with the proceeds, the club donated $500 to Kate’s Kitchen.     
     The club will be serving meals on Sunday, December 9, 9:00 a.m. at Kate’s Kitchen. Come down and join us in helping Holyoke’s needy this Christmas season.
     Thank you to Tim O’Shea for his generous donation of a historical treasure from the last AOH Division in Chicopee.

    2019 dues are now due. If your membership card has 2018 in the upper right hand corner, your dues are due. Any questions? Please call our Financial Secretary, Peter Hogan at 413-330-6635. If you want to pay at a meeting, we are now accepting all major credit cards.
   The 1916 Remembrance Committee-Patrick Sullivan and the 1916 Remembrance Garden Committee at Forest Park in Springfield request Hibernians support in an upcoming Irish Country concert featuring Dee Reilly and her band on Sunday, December 16, 2018 3:00 PM at Pope Francis Prep School Theatre Springfield. Tickets are $25.00 per person. For tickets call 413-787-7770. The Garden serves as a proud reminder of the sacrifices made for Ireland’s freedom. The Garden is the only 1916 Garden constructed in the United States. The proceeds from the concert will be used to expand garden plantings and defray maintenance costs. 

       When a club member passes, the AOH and LAOH pay our respects at wakes for the deceased with a Hibernian ritual. If you would like more information or would welcome one, contact Paul Hogan at 210-1416 for the AOH and Paula Paoli at 210-6013 for the AOH. 
LAOH News
     Thanks to the ladies who are beginning to return their embroidery squares for the 2019 quilt. They are looking beautiful and soon will become another family heirloom. 

    Congratulations to Mary Laura and Tommy Hohol on the birth of their son, Donald Joseph. The young lad is a special addition to a wonderful family.
    It has been suggested the 14’x 20' Irish flag should be retired from the St. Patrick's Parade. Why?  Well there are usually not enough members to carry it. There should be at least 8 members. If you don't want this to happen, please consider volunteering to march. Many members do not take part in the parade because of house parties, entertaining, etc. Your Holyoke Divisions need our help to continue to make the LAOH/AOH contingent one of the best in the parade. It is a lot of fun.
   Dues are $25.00 per year. Send your dues to Mary Pat Murphy, 9 Magnolia Ave., Holyoke, MA, 01040 or call Paula Paoli at 210-031.

Our monthly reminder:

    Kate’s Kitchen and Margaret’s Pantry are in dire need of non-perishable items and kitchen supplies.  Donations will be gladly accepted at the December party and meeting. Our help is always appreciated. Thanks Doc Dean for the kindly reminder.
Upcoming Events:
Kate’s Kitchen – Sunday, December 9, 9 a.m. at Kate’s Kitchen, Hamilton Street
Children’s Christmas Party – Sunday, December 16, contact John or Kim Gaughan at 860-904-3056 for more information. 
Adult Christmas Party – Monday, December 3 6:30 p.m. at The Wherehouse? 
Irish Night – Saturday, February 23 at The Wherehouse?

Communion Breakfast - Sunday, March 10 at The Wherehouse?

An Gorta Mor Mass – Sunday, May 19, 8 a.m. Mass at St. Jerome Church
Hennessey Hoe-Down (summer picnic) – Hamel’s Summit View pavilion, Saturday, June 15
Irish Cultural Center Events

Irish Christmas Fair 

   On Saturday, December 8, the ICC will host an Irish Christmas Fair from 10 a.m. to 8 p.m. at the ICC, 429 Morgan Road, West Springfield. There will be traditional knitwear, caps, tweed items from Dingle Linens, jewelry and other fine Irish gifts.

Dan Kane & Friends

   The ever-popular Dan Kane & Friends will be performing, Sunday, December 9,  4 – 5:30 p.m. at the Irish House Restaurant/ Trinity Pub. Tickets are $25 for ICC patrons and $30 for non-members and include a 3 course meal. The pub opens at 3 p.m. Tickets are available on-line at www.irishcenterwne.org.
   Springfield Symphony Carolers
   Celebrate the Chrstmas season with the choral group from the Springfield Symphony Carolers on Saturday, December 15, 5 – 7:30 p.m. Reservations are suggested. Contact the ICC at 342-5438.

   The James A. Curran Division One Board of Officers wishes all AOH /LAOH members a joyous, safe Merry Christmas and a prosperous New Year to all.
In ainm an Athar agus an Mhic agus an Spiorad Naoimh, Amen.

